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            Portland Pomfret Dunkirk Sewer District Board of Directors

                        Minutes – March 12th 2019 PPDSD Board Meeting
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mike Mathews, Laura Sarek, Paula Coats, Joe Carapella, Marlene Webster
MEMBERS ABSENT:  NONE
NON- MEMBERS 

PRESENT:     Richard Purol, Scott Cummings (Director), Kristen Wright (Assistant County Attorney)    
VISITORS:   Roger Britz Jr.                
CALL TO ORDER:     3:02 pm

PUBLIC COMMENTS:    None

Chairman Mathews introduced the draft agreement between the Village of Fredonia and the PPDSD.  Chairman Mathews stated that the draft agreement was approved by Village of Fredonia at their March 4th 2019 meeting.  
A motion was introduced by Paula Coats to authorize entry into an agreement with the Village of Fredonia on the terms proposed by Fredonia and on such other terms as are negotiated between the PPDSD Chair and Fredonia.  This motion was seconded by Marlene Webster and carried by a 5-0 vote in favor.

Chairman Mathews talked about the fact that two PPD board members terms have expired as of 12/31/18.  Members Dan Larish and Richard Purol both indicated to Chairman Mathews that they would like to continue as PPD board members.  A motion was introduced by Joe Carapella and seconded by Laura Sarek to recommend reappointment of Dan Larish and Richard Purol to the County Legislature as board members for the PPDSD.  The motion was carried with a 5-0 vote in favor.

The board discussed doing an I&I (Inflow & Infiltration) study and the possibility of Grant assistants.  Director Cummings was instructed to inquire at the County level to see if there is an agreement in place with a vendor that provides funding assistants and to make contact with a resident of the district Sally Kuzon who was at the PPD board meeting 1-29-19 and who showed an interest in helping the district in this area.
Director Cummings talked to the board about the PPD sewer billing issues that occurred with the last billing that was sent out the first week of February.  Some of the water meter readings that were received by the district from the Chadwick Bay Group were wrong.  District personnel worked hard to identify the readings that were incorrect and adjust the bills as needed.  Of the 506 bills that were sent out, about 145 had incorrect water use charges on them.  All accounts were corrected within the system.        

Motion for adjournment was made by Laura Sarek and was seconded by Paula Coats, Carried at 4:11 pm 
The next meeting for the PPDSD Board will be Tuesday April 30th, 2019 at 3:00 pm at the Town of Dunkirk meeting room.   

                                                                       Respectfully Submitted,

                                                                       Scott Cummings

                                                                       Director     
